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HIGHWAYS AUTHORITY AND ENVIRONMENT & NATURAL RESOURCES                                                
COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

THURSDAY, 15 APRIL 2021 

The monthly meetings of the Highways Authority (HA) and the Environment & Natural Resources                 
Committee (ENRC) took place on Thursday, 15 April 2021. 

Highways Authority 

The Roads Policy 2021 was endorsed and accepted by members.  A Roads Condition Survey average, 
an indicator tool to monitor road conditions conducted every six months, will be added to the Policy.  
This document will be reviewed after two years.   

Legal input is still awaited on the draft Food Vendors Policy.  There will be consultation with food                 
vendors before a final decision is made. 

Questionnaires have been sent to residents of Red Hill, Levelwood, to obtain their views on a suitable 
location for a bus shelter. 

An application has been made to the Planning Section for the removal of a tree limb near the Canister 
which reportedly has been causing problems for traffic. 

Site visits have taken place with SURE South Atlantic Ltd to determine location of cables before work 
continues to create access from Deadwood to the Access (Haul) Road.   

Environment & Natural Resources Committee 

A progress report on the Bottom Woods Comprehensive Development Area (CDA) showed that both 
Government Landlord Houses are 80% complete and are expected to be finished by the end of April.  
The maintenance of communal facilities is being addressed and the road will become the responsibility 
of St Helena Government. 

An update on the Burnt Rock CDA provided quotes for the provision of water and electricity.   

Crown Estates land in Young’s Valley recently excised from the Forest Estate is being surveyed to                
determine the number of housing plots that can be made available to the public. 

The Technical Team is continuing in their quest to find suitable locations for Bus Shelters at Hutt’s Gate, 
Seaview and Two Gun Saddle. 

#StHelena #HighwaysAuthority #ENRC #AltogetherGreener 
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